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As of June 11th. 2024 the Dept. has been paged-out for 121 calls. Sixty-eight were EMR calls and forty-six were fire calls, 

and seven, that were both. This compares to 107 to date in 2023. This is an increase of 16% over 2023. 

Our new radios purchased with an ARPA grant from Winnebago County have been ordered. Delivery for some is as early 

as the end of June and the balance around the end of September. We have already received the funds from the county, 

so we are gaining interest until we pay after delivery. 

Our new EMR Kiara has completed her schooling and is rostered with the state as a CFR member. 

On June 10th, several members of CFR performed the final checkout on our new apparatus. We created a punch list of 

concerns and reviewed the list Pierce personnel. Pierce is addressing the items. The truck should be ready for us to pick 

up within a week. We will be scheduling training sessions provided by our dealer. 

Our Touch-A-Truck event is August 17th. I invite the board to stop in and see the wide variety of equipment available if 

needed by our mutual aid partners. 

We are looking for rescue heroes to join our department. Your help in spreading the word is appreciated. 

Please consider donating blood. The need is great, and donors are in short supply. 

Please contact me with questions or concerns, 

 

 

Director Rieckmann 


